
 

 

May 23, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol 1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chair Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for the Brice Road Corridor Redevelopment & Multimodal Enhancements 

Project in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of 

Reynoldsburg, located at 7232 E. Main Street, Reynoldsburg, OH 43068.  

 

The funding would be used to develop improved roadway and intersection designs, new pedestrian 

and bicycle paths, and the undergrounding of communication and utility infrastructure on the Brice 

Road corridor between Main Street and Livingston Avenue. The project is an appropriate use of 

taxpayer funds because it will provide improved traffic flows, safe access for cyclists and 

pedestrians, and unlock this area of the community for future economic development.  

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 

U.S.C. 5305(a)(2). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, nor does anyone in my immediate family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Joyce Beatty 

Member of Congress 

 


